Staff Senate Meeting

April 12, 2006
Attendees:  William (Butch) Beavers, Dana Burbank,  Susan Glasso, Sue Jeffreys, Brad Peeden, Angie Pickens,  Stephen Putman , and Debbie Thornton.
Absentees:  Bridgett Garner, and Audrey Mitchell.
The meeting was called to order at 10:00 a.m. by Brad Peeden, President. 
Agenda:  D. Burbank moved to approve the agenda and W. Beavers seconded. The vote to approval was unanimous.
Minutes:  D. Burbank moved to approve the minutes from the March 8, 2006 meeting and S. Glasso seconded. The vote to approval was unanimous.

A. Pickens requested that her statement regarding polling of constituents on every item brought before Staff Senate be added to the minutes.  She opined that the senators must always go back to respective constituents in order to get the collective view before proceeding with any action.  B. Peeden stated that while every effort should be made to get the consensus of constituents before dealing with issues, it is not always possible and the senators should represent their area to the best of their abilities.
Old Business:   S. Putman updated the senate in regards to the panic button installation on campus.  In order to activate the system, an employee will have to push the shift and F1.  This will sound an alarm in the Public Safety office and send a message to all computers in Public Safety with a message with the employee’s name and location.
New Business:  S. Poole is scheduled to become the next Chair of the Shared Governance committee and the President of Staff Senate.  With these facts in mind, D. Burbank made a motion to ask B. Peeden to remain as President of Staff Senate for another year.  S. Putman seconded the motion and the vote to approve was unanimous.  B. Peeden thanked the senate for its vote of approval. 
Other:  A reminder that the campus picnic was to be held on Thursday, May 4.  The reimplementation of the employee recognition of service length will also be Thursday.  
The votes regarding the vacancy in the University Advancement area were counted and Kathy McClelland was elected to the staff senate.  B. Peeden will send an email to K. McClelland notifying her of the vote and welcoming her to the senate.  

B. Peeden compiled a list of the 2005-2006 accomplishments of the senate.  The suggestion was made that the list be added to the senate website.
The meeting was adjourned at 10:45 a.m. The next scheduled meeting is Wednesday, May 10 at 10:00 a.m. in Stevens Hall 416.
Minutes respectfully submitted by Dana Burbank. 

